Selectmen present were Merrill Todd and Donald Byam and Secretary, Betty Hooper.

Mr. Lucien Neveu came in for information regarding the placing of a trailer on his property consisting of 3.9 acres on which his son has all ready received a building permit for a house. Considering the limited amount of acreage, he was advised that he would have to appear before the Board of Adjustment to request a variance. His next alternative would be to build an attached addition to his son's dwelling.

Bailey Pond Properties, Inc. submitted 6 driveways permits.

A letter of resignation from Hiram Towle, Fire Ward, was submitted to the Fire Chief. Also, Kenneth Carr, Forest Fire Warden, resigned from the department.